                           BELMONT CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
                MINUTES OF THE SEPTEMBER 26, 2009 BOARD MEETING
The September 26, 2009 Board meeting was held at the Belmont Beach Club.

Present were trustees: Herb Cummings, Chairman; Walter Perry, Connie Donovan; George Davagian; John Hackett; Steve Daley, and Jim Hilliard.

Also present: Jay Donovan, Manager and Doug Crabtree, trust accountant.

The meeting was called to order by the chairman.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of the August 29, 2009 meeting.  The minutes were approved with an amendment of a non-substantive nature unanimously.

Financial Matters:
Mr. Crabtree and Connie Donovan discussed the August financials, budget tracking and accounts receivable.  There were no significant changes in the budget expenditures.  The one outstanding accounts receivable from a unit owner for common area fees is in the process of being negotiated as the unit owner has his unit for sale.  It will be referred to trust counsel if no significant progress is made.
Facility and Site:
Jay Donovan discussed the “shutting down” process for the winter months and announced the closing of the pool on September 27th and the cabanas on October 16th. He reminded those in attendance that a written closing process has been distributed to all unit owners.  Winter office hours will be Mon-Fri. 8-4 PM.
Restaurant Update:

Jim Hilliard informed those in attendance that the Restaurant Committee has 4 interested restaurants to manage the Belmont Beach Club for the 2010 season.   Discussions with prospective managers include expanded “theme” nights, price fix menus, light fare meals, use of the “fireplace” room as a lounge when not being used for buffets.  The goal is to contract with a new manager by the first week of January 2010.
Other Matters:

After discussion of a proposal by Pleasant Bay Siding to purchase shingles for the pool building, cabanas and property entrance, it was voted to authorize the manager to purchase the shingles for the bid price of $23,996.  Funds are available in the reserve fund.
Jay Donovan reviewed the cleaning company bids for the midrise units for the 2010 season which reflected an increase of $936.00.  Fuller Electric also submitted a bid to install programmable thermostats in the midrise buildings, and Anchor Pools submitted a bid for a pool cover that will insure the quality of the pool resurfacing. The Board after a motion to approve each item and discussion on each, voted to approve.  Copies of the bids are available from the office.
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Owner Correspondence:
Unit 115 submitted an Architectural Review form to replace kitchen cabinets, countertops, kitchen sink, appliances, carpeting and sliding door reglazing or      replacement.  All Belmont requirements having been met the request was approved.
Unit 444 submitted an Architectural Review Form to replace sliding doors.  All Belmont requirements having been met the request was approved.

Other Matters:

It was moved, seconded and voted to approve the actions of the Board taken between meetings.

It was announced that Walter Perry had resigned from his position on the Board having most recently served as vice-chairman.  Walter and his wife Helaine have sold their unit at the Belmont and are moving to Brookline, MA. The Board thanked Walter for his time and dedication to the Belmont during that time he has served on the Board.
The date of the next Board meeting will be October 30, 2009 by teleconference.

It was moved, seconded and voted to adjourn. 
